


Cadnam Farm Liaison group meeting 	18/07/2018
Notes
	Organisation
	Name
	Present / apologies

	Persimmon Homes
	Karl Endersby – Technical Director
	Apologies

	
	Guy Gilbert – Site Manager
	Apologies

	
	Hussaini Giwa - Engineering
	

	Martin Grant Homes
	John Matuszewski – Planning and Technical Director
	Apologies

	
	Gordon Parry – Contracts Manager
	

	
	John Reade – Senior Site Manager
	Apologies

	East Hampshire District Council
	Cllr Dean Phillips – Portfolio Holder, Alton
	Apologies

	
	Cllr David Orme – Ward Cllr, Alton Wooteys
	Apologies

	
	John Geoghegan – Community Officer
	

	
	Ashton Carruthers – Development Inspector
	

	Alton Town Council
	Cllr Peter Hicks – Leader
	Apologies

	
	Cllr Graham Titterington – Ward Cllr, Wooteys Ward
	

	
	Cllr Derek Gardner – Ward Cllr, Wooteys Ward
	Apologies

	Alton Eastbrooke & Wooteys Residents Association
	Peter Field – Member
	

	Upper Anstey Lane & Old Odiham Road Residents Association
	Sue Bottomley - Member
	

	Aster Housing Association
	Bev Alexander/Paul Greenough
	Apologies



1. Introductions
Members of the meeting introduced themselves.
2. Notes from the previous meeting and outstanding actions
No issues were raised in respect of the notes. Previous actions had been completed with the exception of:
Action: Guy Gilbert to look at the position of the “Oakland Heights” sign on Old Odiham Road – Carry over
Action: Gordon Parry to pass on the bike storage issue to relevant department. – MGH would be submitting the amended plans for the bike stores for the Housing Association homes by 20/07/2018.

3. Update on developments
Martin Grant Homes site
Work was progressing at the top of the northern end of the site. The housing association homes on Rowden way were complete. Further homes would be handed over to Aster Homes in the next couple of weeks. Site boundary work was progressing, including the area of greenspace at the top of the site. The purchase of Blanes Farm had been completed, and demolition would begin on 30/07. The overhead cables would be put underground on the same day; there would be no effect to residents in the local area while this was happening. MGH had applied for a road closure licence to undertake Section 278 works relating to Blanes Farm, this may result in a half-road closure of Gilbert White Way, which would not necessarily need temporary traffic lights. This section of the development would not be completed until 2020. Four further properties had been occupied since the last meeting, and two more would become occupied week commencing 23/07.
Action: Gordon Parry to send John Geoghegan dates of the road closure once known. 
MGH would be making an application by 20/07 for the Section 171 licence to reinstate the disabled bays outside Gilmour Gardens.
The horse in the field owned by MGH seemed fine. MGH had contact details for the owner. Any concerns about animal welfare should be reported to EHDC’s Animal Welfare team on 01730 234319 or online https://www.easthants.gov.uk/customer-services/contact-us 
4. Questions and concerns from the community
Following questions from the community, the following points were discussed:
· The “Upper Anstey Lane” road signs were positioned in accordance with the approved plans.
· All vehicles that have come down Upper Anstey Lane in error seem to have been Persimmon deliveries, bar one which was MGH. The Sat Nav maps have been updated but not everybody will have downloaded the new maps to their Sat Nav. Persimmon are aware of the issues.
Action: Hussaini Giwa to talk to Persimmon’s buyers and ensure that instructions are sent out to suppliers not to use Upper Anstey Lane. Thomas.bothamley@persimmonhomes.com was the contact in the commercial department responsible.
Action: Hussaini Giwa to ensure “No use of Upper Anstey Lane” is included in resident welcome packs.
· Regarding the change of road name (from Upper Anstey Lane to Gilbert White Way), the Post Office and EHDC Street Naming Officer seemed happy, but this would need the approval of Aster Homes. It was felt this would alleviate the problem of vehicles coming down Upper Anstey Lane. 
Action: Aster Homes to confirm they are happy with the change of road name which would include some of their properties. This should alleviate the problem of errant delivery drivers.
· Overgrowing vegetation on the MGH site would be tackled in the next couple of weeks. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The broken fence at the point of closure of UAL would be repaired imminently. 
· Any queries relating to traffic measures (yellow lines etc) on public highway could be directed to trafficteam@easthants.gov.uk

5. Any other business
Ashton Carruthers asked whether amended plans for the changed fencing between plot 126 and 127 would be submitted. Gordon Parry confirmed they would be submitted once built. The change was a lowering of the garden in plot 126, removal of the fence, and building of a retaining wall to 1.8m. The resident in plot 127 was content with this proposal, plot 126 was not yet built.

6. Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting was agreed as Tuesday 9th October 2018 at 15:30, venue tbc in Alton.



